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March 11, 2020 
 
 
Jay Burney, Interim City Manager  
City of Olympia 
PO BOX 1967 
Olympia, WA  98507 
 
Dear Mr. Burney, 
 
Thank you for submitting a Public Works Board Emergency Loan application for consideration by the Public 
Works Board (Board).  Congratulations, your “Percival Creek Utility and Pedestrian Bridge Repair” project has 
been awarded $1,000,000. 
 
The Board approved your emergency application at their March 6, 2020 board meeting.  The approval date 
appears to be February 7, 2020, the date of a windstorm.  The approval date is pending the effective date of 
the Emergency declaration at the council meeting to be approved on March 24th.  Any eligible costs incurred 
from this date forward are reimbursable with the Emergency loan fund.  Our office just completed the 
underwriting for this project, and the loan interest rate is 1.58% with a loan term of 20 years.   
 
This is a conditional award pending the receipt of the following documents by April 15th: 

 Email the Emergency declaration passed by council on March 24th 

 Email the picture of the Thurston County Department of Health’s public health noticed posted around 
the damage area of Percival Creek-Pedestrian Bridge. 

 
It is my understanding that the Section 106 review will be conducted by the Army Corps of Engineers.  No 
ground disturbance is allowed until the cultural resources review has been completed, or unless the Army 
Corps of Engineers has granted this permission. Please keep me posted and share information regarding this 
process for our files.  Once I receive the this information, I will issue a letter stating the Executive Order 05-05 
has been completed by the Army Corps of Engineers, through Section 106 review. 
 
Once again, thank you for applying to the Public Works Board.  Please feel free to contact your Project 
Manager, Kari Sample (360) 725-3089, or email by at Kari.Sample@commerce.wa.gov if you have any 
questions.   
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Connie Rivera, PWB Program Director and Tribal Liaison  
 
cc: Application File 

mailto:Kari.Sample@commerce.wa.gov

